

Canberra's COVID-19 Recovery Plan



- impacted by COVID-19

 → Bulky waste collection
- → Bulky waste collection coming soon to Tuggeranong

COVID-19 has put a huge strain on the Canberra community and our economy. Although the spread of the virus has been suppressed, the pandemic is not over and won't be for some time.

The next phase will involve learning to manage the health risks, whilst driving the recovery of the city - from our economy through to our wellbeing. Find out more about how we're helping our city recover from the impacts of COVID-19 at act.gov.au/our-canberra

To help protect our community you need to continue to:



avoid large crowds



keep 1.5 metres apart whenever possible



keep up good hand and respiratory hygiene



stay home if you are sick and get tested if you are experiencing any COVID-19 symptoms.



Message from the Chief Minister

COVID-19 has tested Canberra and there will be no greater priority for the ACT Government in the months and years ahead than our recovery.

Canberra's Recovery Plan includes more jobs for Canberrans, the immediate roll-out of fast-tracked infrastructure projects right across our city, and support for businesses so they can adjust their operations to cater for physical distancing.

It also includes more support for households such as a \$150 rebate on household rates and the freezing of a range of government fees and charges, which is on top of failing electricity prices due to the Government's investment in renewables.

Our Recovery Plan will get our city through the greatest challenge we have ever faced.

Andrew Barr



MORE NEWS, MORE OFTEN

Get COVID-19 updates directly to your inbox.
Sign-up to our newsletter via act.gov.au/our-canberra



OURCBR



A

Visit COVID19.act.gov.au or call 6207 7244 to stay up-to-date on COVID19 in the ACT.

Keep your distance and wash your hands

Staying 1.5 metres apart from others, and maintaining good hand and respiratory hygiene, are the best ways to prevent a new wave of COVID-19. The pandemic is not over. Don't let complacency set us all back.



Protect yourself by

Protect yourself by getting your flu shot.

It's available from your GP, pharmacies, ACT Health Early Childhood Immunisation Clinics and ACT Health Antenatal Clinics and is free for some people.

→ More at health.act.gov.au/flu

Caring for Canberrans

at the Respiratory Assessment Clinic

Advanced Practice Nurse Carolyn Tozzi was part of the team at the Weston Creek Walk-in Centre when it switched from treating minor injuries and illnesses to a Respiratory Assessment Clinic for COVID-19 testing.

Carolyn says nurses at Canberra Health Services are good at adapting and innovating to provide the best care for their patients.

'Providing quality patient care and being part of a great team at Weston Creek are the best parts of what I do,' she says.

→ More at act.gov.au/our-canberra

Supporting mental health during COVID-19

Life as we know it has changed in many ways because of COVID-19.

Understandably it's affecting the mental health and wellbeing of many in our community. Remember that we're not alone in how we feel.

→ More at health.act.gov.au/ mentalhealth



Maintain your social connections online or over the phone.



Have a daily routine



Get regular exercise



Establish a healthy sleep pattern



Looking after vulnerable Canberrans

People aged 65 years or older, those with chronic health conditions, people with compromised immune systems and other vulnerable people should stay at home as much as possible to reduce the risk of COVID-19 infection.

→ More at covid19.act.gov.au/ protecting-yourself-and-others/ at-risk-groups

CANBERRA STRONG TOGETHER



in Tuggeranong

Several new and upgraded footpaths will be delivered in Tuggeranong as part of the fast-track program to keep Canberrans working and the city moving.

Paths have been completed in two locations along Drakeford Drive in Isabella Plains and Oxley with another to be delivered on Clive Steele Avenue in Isabella Plains. Road safety improvements, including speed humps and new signage, will be delivered at various locations in Chisholm and Oxley.

→ More at act.gov.au/fasttrack

Keeping Canberrans working

The Jobs for Canberrans Fund is providing work opportunities for those who have been significantly impacted by COVID-19, including international visa holders.

Nearly 500 new jobs will be funded, with roles already filled in bushfire recovery, road and tree maintenance, city cleaning, administration support and public transport cleaning.

More at covid19.act.gov.au/ jobsforcanberrans

Book your

bulky waste collection

From 1 July, Tuggeranong residents can book one free annual bulky waste collection per household to get rid of unwanted household items.

Items that can be collected include old electrical products like fridges, washing machines, televisions and computers, old furniture such as a small couch or desk and other miscellaneous items like gardening equipment or recreational equipment such as a bike or children's toys.

→ Find out more at act.gov.au/bulkywaste



Projects fast-tracked

More infrastructure projects will be fast-tracked to keep Canberra working through the COVID-19 pandemic.

This program is focusing on work that can start immediately and will support local jobs, businesses and the community as well as provide Canberrans with better infrastructure and services long into the future.

Some of the projects being fast-tracked in Tuggeranong are:

- → Upgraded playgrounds
- → Improvements to 13 local public schools
- → Public transport facility improvements
- → Open space and landscaping improvements.

More at act.gov.au/fasttrack



Design and construction works continue for the Canberra Hospital expansion.

Demolition has progressed on the old Woden CIT site to make way for a temporary car park close to the hospital.

Construction will also start soon on the Canberra Sexual Health Centre, as well as new training and research functions.

→ More at act.gov.au/our-canberra



Tuggeranong



back in business

We are all connected. When you choose to support one local business, you're supporting the broader Canberra community. Share your support for local businesses on social media via #CBRtogether

We want Canberrans to choose local, to eat local, to shop local and to style local. Every decision we make on where to spend our money, has the potential to help Canberra recover from the COVID-19.

→ More at act.gov.au/chooselocalcbr



A helping hand for households

We are working to ease the burden on Canberra households as we implement Canberra's Recovery Plan.

This includes the freezing of residential rate increases during the 2020-21 financial year.

All households will also receive a \$150 rebate to their residential rates, which will be automatically applied.

More at covid19.act.gov.au/business-hub



Our hotel and hospitality industries are one of the hardest hit sectors and despite restrictions easing, it will take time for many businesses to recover.

Support is being provided to these businesses to assist in their recovery. The whole community can also help by shopping and eating local to help businesses get back on track.

→ More at act.gov.au/our-canberra



is switching events back on!



Stamp duty cuts

to support local jobs

As part of Canberra's Recovery Plan to support local jobs, the ACT will significantly reduce the stamp duty for eventual owner-occupiers on the purchase of:

- → Off-the-plan apartment and townhouse* purchases up to \$500,000 to zero
- → Single residential blocks to zero
- → Off-the-plan apartment and townhouse* purchases between \$500,000 and \$750,000 by \$11,400

This initiative will encourage growth in the residential property construction sector to create and support jobs.

→ More at revenue.act.gov.au/covid-19-assistance











